Holland Massachusetts Board of Health

Meeting Date: June 18, 2002
Members in attendance: Sally Blais, David Kowalski, Tom Baltazar
Meeting Opened: 7:30 PM
Meeting Closed: 9:25 PM

Tom motioned, Dave seconded — Meeting Opened 7:30PM
Minutes of previus meeting (05/21/02) read and accepted as written.

Rob Bellville — 296 Greenwood St. (Worcester) came in for well permit for Kimball Hill Road Lot
7. Arthur Quinn reviewed and approved well location for new construction. Well permit 061802-
1 was issued.

Fred Smith — F.T. Smith Trucking, PO Box 369 South Barre MA 01024, took and passed
installer’s test. Installer’'s permit number 061802-2 was issued.

Thomas Kenney came in to ask about status of septic systems at 1052 Barclay — R1-B 3,4. It
appears that there are two residences at that location with two septic systems, but only one of
the two septic systems has undergone a Title V inspection the other septic system was not
inspected. Mr. Kenney was advised to ask the owner to have a Title V inspection on the other
septic system.

Joe Fredrick — 11 Berry Drive — Septic repair — plan submitted to Arthur Quinn on 06/17/02. The
plan was an automatic failure because the neighbors well is only 47 feet from proposed system.
Sally told the engineer to redraw the plan.

Guy Plourde — 39 Shore Drive — Title V approval. — Three well tests presented. Well owned by
Bryan Bulloch did not pass due to bacteria. A letter will be written to Bryan Bullock - 500 B
Monroe Turnpike, Suite 344 Monroe, CT 06468. A Title 5 inspection for Mr. Bullock’s property
requiring 2 well test is in house and has already failed based upon Mr. Plourde’s results. Mr.
Bullock must contact the board of health as to his intention of replacing his well. The BOH
cautions that the water from the well should not be used for cooking, drinking or bathing.

Mike Kouciuszek — 6 Williams — R13 G-5 & 6 Came in to ask what we knew about the property.
BOH as no information on the property and adviced Mr. Kouciuszek to have a Title V inspection.

Joe Nitka — 2 Barney Road — Plan was reviewed and accepted, well is 110 feet from septic.
Well Permit 061802-3 was issued.

Dave motioned, Tom seconded - Meeting adjourned 9:25



